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Via Electronic Mail Only 

 

December 19, 2016         

 

Barbara Durdy 

Director, Strategic Planning 

Hartford HealthCare Corporation 

1 State Street 

Hartford, CT 06103 

Barbara.Durdy@hhchealth.org  

 

RE: Cost and Market Impact Review, Docket Number 16-32135 

Affiliation of The Charlotte Hungerford Hospital with Hartford HealthCare Corporation 

 

Dear Ms. Durdy: 

 

On November 28, 2016, the Department of Public Health (“DPH”), Office of Health Care Access 

(“OHCA”) received a Certificate of Need (“CON”) application proposing the affiliation of The 

Charlotte Hungerford Hospital with Hartford HealthCare Corporation.  In accordance with 

Connecticut General Statutes §19a-639f, OHCA requests additional information to conduct the 

Cost and Market Impact Review (“CMIR”) required for this transaction.  Please electronically 

confirm receipt of this email as soon as you receive it.  

 

Please respond to the request for information in Attachment 1 in both a Word document and in 

PDF format. Your responses should be emailed to the following email addresses: 

shauna.walker@ct.gov and micheala.mitchell@ct.gov. 

 

Section 19a-639f(b) of the Connecticut General Statutes, requires you to submit your response 

no later than thirty (30) days after the date that this request was transmitted. Therefore, please 

provide your written responses to OHCA no later than January 18, 2017. 

 

 

 

mailto:shauna.walker@ct.gov
mailto:micheala.mitchell@ct.gov


Hartford HealthCare 

The Charlotte Hungerford Hospital 

Docket No.: 16-32135-CMIR  Page 2 of 2 

 

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please feel free to contact me at the number 

below or Shauna Walker, Research Analyst, at (860) 418-7069. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Micheala L. Mitchell 

Staff Attorney 

Department of Public Health 

410 Capitol Avenue, MS# 13-HCA 

P.O. Box 340308 

Hartford, CT 06134 

Phone:  (860) 418-7055 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CC:  Ellen Breslin, Principal, Health Management Associates 

         Antony Casagrande, General Counsel, Connecticut Department of Public Health 

 

Enclosures:  

 

Attachment 1 

Attachment 2 


